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Position: Support

The Maryland Developmental Disabilities Council (Council) creates change to make it possible for people
with developmental disabilities to lead the lives they want with the support they need. As a statewide
public policy organization led by people with developmental disabilities and their families, we support SB
601 as another way to make sure that happens.

WHAT does this legislation do?

e Allow service members to enroll dependent children in advance for school
e Require coordination between the new school, sending school, and family for children with
disabilities when a service member advance enrolls a dependent child with a disability

WHY is it important?

e There are over 62,000 active duty, National Guard, and reserve members in Maryland.

e Those active duty, National Guard, and reserve members have almost 44,000 children.!

e The CDC estimates that nearly 9% of children ages 3-17 years old has one or more developmental
disability. In Maryland, that possibly means about 5,400 of the children of active duty,
National Guard, and reserve members of the military have a developmental disability.

e At least one study of the effects of military deployment on children suggests that there is a
relationship between parent deployment and adverse risk for developmental delays and
disabilities in children./’ The sooner, and more often families work with their child’s school, the
more likely they are to learn and succeed in Maryland schools.

The Need to Focus on Military Families

e Our work includes outreach and connections to groups related to our priorities and mission, such
supporting families of people with developmental disabilities. That led us to partner with the
Department of Veterans and Military Families in a formal Memorandum of Understanding. We are
collaborating because military families of children and adults with developmental
disabilities have unique needs. SB 601 addresses some of the unique needs of military
families. For these reasons, the Council supports SB 601.

Contact: Rachel London, Executive Director: RLondon@md-council.org
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